
 

 
 
 
 

Notice: Lodgement to Fair Work Commission of proposed 
amendments to AEIA Rules   
 
The Australian Entertainment Industry Association (AEIA) (trading as Live Performance Australia 
(LPA)) has lodged with the Fair Work Commission proposed amendments to some of the AEIA 
Rules. These amendments were adopted by the Association’s members at a Special General 
Meeting on 7 August 2025 via videoconference.  
 
A summary of the proposed changes is provided overleaf.  
 
 

Date: 13 August 2025 



 

 

 

Summary of proposed amendments 
• update AEIA's objects, so that LPA can establish a separate entity capable of accepting 

donations/gaining DGR status (Rule 4). 

• seek confirmation from applicants during the application process whether they wish for 
subsidiaries and related body corporates to be covered as part of their membership (Rule 6). 

• extend the Executive Council term from 2 to 3 years (Rule 14). 

• to ensure LPA maintains its not-for-profit status: 

o clarify that LPA's funds, assets and property may only be used consistent with AEIA's 
objects (Rule 38). 

o transfer any remaining funds to another organisation with similar objects, if the 
decision is made to dissolve AEIA (Rule 42). 

• Referring to 'Chief Executive Officer' throughout (instead of 'Chief Executive') for internal 
consistency. 

 


